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Pamela Martin

From: Farmer, Shauna M. 
Sent: May 23, 2018 2:41 PM
To: Public Hearings
Subject: Proposed changes to 1725 Cook St and 1040 North Park St

Hello,  
 
Unfortunately I cannot attend the public hearing tomorrow but wanted to offer my voice in regards to these two 
proposed changes nonetheless. 
 
I have lived in the neighbourhood for 6 years and neither of these two businesses have ever been problematic for me or 
my family. They have always abided by the regulations asked of them by the city and I don’t see a problem with their 
continued operation. As for the zoning change from a commercial‐residential to a cannabis zone ‐ again, I do not see an 
issue with this whatsoever. It’s quite likely the nearby business are getting more patrons as a result of the dispensaries 
being located in the neighbourhood. Overall, the block is shaping up rather nicely. 
 
One thing that had me chuckling to myself a little bit is the name of the new district type – Upper Cook (Cannabis) 
District. It’s still commercial‐residential as there are other units in that lot.  
 
Thanks for offering the opportunity to be heard, 
Shauna Farmer 
7 – 1870 Cook Street. 
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Pamela Martin

From: Victoria Mayor and Council <mayorandcouncil@victoria.ca>
Sent: May 24, 2018 3:32 PM
To: Public Hearings
Subject: FW: Correspondence from February to consider for tonight's public hearing for 1040 

North Park
Attachments: Bussiness Letters.pdf; NP Rezoning Support Petitions.pdf; North Park Residents #1.pdf; 

North Park Residents #2.pdf

 
 
From: Alex Robb    
Sent: May 24, 2018 3:22 PM 
To: Victoria Mayor and Council <mayorandcouncil@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Correspondence from February to consider for tonight's public hearing for 1040 North Park 

 
Dear Mayor Helps and City Councillors, 
 
I noticed that the agenda for tonight's meeting and attached correspondence package did not include the 
petitions and letters of support for the TUP for 1040 North Park that I submitted for the City Council meeting 
for second reading of this TUP on February 22nd. 
 
I have therefore attached the following petition and letters of support from local businesses and from 51 
different North Park residents (with their addresses included to show they are from the area) that relate to this 
application for a TUP. 
 
These letters are relevant to the public hearing, and I have learned that some of the people who offered support 
back in February cannot come to the public hearing tonight, but they had hoped their previous correspondence 
would be considered tonight (see below correspondence from Harold Stanley). 
 
To refresh your memory, at the meeting in February I appealed that there was strong reason to believe that the 
designation of the area of North Park neighbourhood where Trees cannabis retail storefront is located may 
change when the NP Local Area Plan comes up for review next year. This is why we are asking for a TUP for 
two years to allow that review to take place.  
 
A secondary reason for asking for a TUP is to allow time for the construction of the VIHA clinic next door, 
(which was the main reason for the CALUC recommendation) 
 
In February, in preparation for this public hearing, I surveyed other businesses and landlords in the area that are 
similarly affected by the OCP designation of the area around 1040 North Park as Urban Residential (which 
does not allow for mixed commercial use), and they were intent on joining me in lobbying for the change of the 
OCP designation to Core Residential (which does allow commercial use), so they could continue their 
businesses in the area, even if their buildings underwent re-development.  
 
In the case of landlords, many expressed a wish they would be able to redevelop their buildings so they were 
primarily residential, but with commercial uses at street level -- There is strong reason to make this change to a 
Core Residential designation, because this kind of mixed use works well in North Park and is desired by the 
residents.   
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Thank you for you consideration of these additional materials tonight. I look forward to the public hearing.  
 
Alex Robb 
General Manager, 
Trees Dispensary 
 
 
 
---------- Forwarded message ---------- 
From: Alex Robb  
Date: Thu, May 24, 2018 at 3:00 PM 
Subject: Re: Temporary Use Permit App 00010 1040 North Park Trees Dispensary 
To: harold stanley  

Hi Harold, 
 
Okay, thank you for your response, I will email the city council to express your wish that your previous 
correspondence would have been included in the correspondence package for tongiht. I looked it up today and 
saw that it was not. 
 
All best wishes, 
Alex Robb 
 
General Manager, 
Trees Dispensary 
 
 
On Thu, May 24, 2018 at 1:06 PM, harold stanley  wrote: 

Hi Alex 
 
I have a commitment at supper time but will keep this in mind.  The Official Community Plan, which covers 
the whole City, is overly prescriptive and as such doesn't give a lot of wiggle room when doing the Local Area 
Plans, which are supposed to take the "broad strokes"  of the OCP and refine them at the neighbourhood 
level.  North Park has a unique character, which includes the small scale commercial, office/non profits, and 
even industrial (Canadian Linen) uses that currently dot the neighbourhood.  I'd rather have their 
inclusion/exclusion decided on at the neighbourhood level than have Council decide what to do with them at 
COTW based on, as mentioned, an overly prescriptive OCP.  Hopefully the letter I wrote to Mayor and 
Council in February regarding your application will still be in their agenda package for tonight. 
 
If I don't make it best of luck! 
 
Harold 
 
BTW - Pam Hartling, the head of NPNA's Land Use Committee, who wrote the letter to Council regarding 
Trees and the proposed VIHA development hasn't lived in North Park for over a year and when she did lived 
on the north side of the Athletic Park, far from Trees. 
 
On Thu, May 24, 2018 at 11:38 AM, Alex Robb  wrote: 
Hi Harold, 
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I managed to appeal our rejection at the COTW meeting based on the strong possibility that the City would 
revamp the Local Area Plan and designate the site as Core Residential (which allows for commercial use) 
rather than Urban Residential. 
 
Because of the support I was able to recieve from businesses in the neighbourhood that would be similarly 
affected, the City Council decided it was worth hearing from the public on the TUP we are applying for rather 
than follow the staff recommendation of rejecting the application. 
 
If you are available tonight, it would be great if you could come to the City Hall and say a few words of 
support of our application, and also comment on the controversy around the NPNA making a decision that a 
cannabis storefront is not appropriate next to a VIHA anxiety clinic that still does not have a firm timeline for 
when it will open.  
 
We are the third item on the agenda, so I think the public hearing will likely start around 7pm and go until 
7:45 (but it's very hard to tell how long these things will take). 
 
Alex 
 
Alex  
 
 
 

 

Alex Robb  
alex@treesdispensary.com /  

Trees Dispensary  
  

www.treesdispensary.com  
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Pamela Martin

From: Laurie Rubin 
Sent: May 24, 2018 11:13 AM
To: Public Hearings
Subject: Tree's Application 

To Whom It May Concern: 
 
As a citizen of Fernwood, a social activist and fundraiser I would urge that Trees at 1040 North Park 
be granted a temporary use permit hopefully leading to a permanent permit. 
 
Yes North Park’s Official Community Plan is to be adhered to. 
However, the City of Victoria could consider granting Trees a temporary permit . 
Why? Trees’ commitment to community events, projects and fundraisers is well known  
I can personally attest to that. All the community organizations listed below including FernFest are 
beneficiaries of Trees’ donations. 
Trees is a good corporate citizen. 
 
Best Regards, 
 
Laurie Rubin 
Secretary, Board of Directors -  Fernwood Community Association   
President, Board of Directors - Theatre Inconnu, 
Coordinator- Vining St PARTY on the PLAZA 
Secretary, Board of Directors - Victoria Festival of Authors, 
President, Board of Directors-LDABC The Learning Curve Society 
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